
Missouri Prayerways  
(September 2020) 

 

The prayer of a righteous person has great power as it is working. James 5:16 (ESV) 

Abbreviations used: AMP - American Peoples; ASAP - South Asian Peoples; CAP - Central Asian Peoples; EAP - 

East Asian Peoples; EURO - European Peoples; NAME - Northern African and Middle Eastern Peoples; SEA - 

Southeast Asian Peoples; SSAP - Sub-Saharan African Peoples.  Toll-Free Prayer Lines: IMB: 1-800-395-PRAY 

 

TCK (Third Culture Kids) is a new abbreviation used by the IMB in place of MK (missionary kid). The new term 
highlights the blending of cultures that children of missionaries experience. 
 

1. Chuck Barbour (SSAP): Pray that ministry among the Senegalese men will be fruitful, and 
that God will open their hearts and ears to the truth that salvation is found in Jesus alone!   

JARED H (East Asia): Pray that the family will be able to leave for Stateside assignment. 
Because of COVID-19 they have not been able to get a flight. Pray for the 815 Unengaged 
Unreached People Groups in South Asia, where there are often no believers.  Pray for Jared 
and Michelle as they lead the Diaspora work of South Asia.   

 
Samuel Stow, 17 yr. old TCK (AMP): Pray that amidst disappointments, he will keep his eyes 
fixed on the One who can give him peace and purpose while the world is experiencing “chaos.” 

Remember also A.L. (NAME) and Hannah, 20 yr. old TCK (NAME) as they celebrate their 
birthdays today. 

2. Aidan Yoakum, 15 yr. old TCK (SSAP):  His family is thanking the Lord for running water.  
The IMB and BGR paid for a water pump that creates water pressure for their house in Togo, 
WEST AFRICA. Pray that Aidan will continue to have closure from a bad experience last year.   

Anna Kate, 8 yr. old TCK (East Asia): Pray that she and her family will be able to come on 
Stateside Assignment.  She is ready to see her grandparents and cousins. Pray also for her to 
come to a personal relationship with Jesus through salvation. Pray for relationships with family 
during their stateside time to be strengthened and that the Lord would deepen and solidify those 
ties. 

John Vernon, DOM (Cape Girardeau): "God is doing great things among the churches in 
various revitalization works. It is my desire to see and participate in a revitalization movement 
among churches for the glory of God and the good of their communities. Pray that I will have 
creativity and focus during the ongoing pandemic to work towards the fulfillment of this vision." 

Pray also for D.A. (NAME); B.T. (CAP) and Linda Witherspoon, Retired (AMP) that the Lord 
will bless them richly today as they celebrate their birthdays. 

3.  Phillip Rector, DOM (Gasconade): Pray for Phil and Gail, as they help family members with 
health concerns.  In light of the Pandemic, pray also for decisions that have to be made 

concerning Fall activities in churches and at camp.  

Ask the Lord’s blessings also today for Carol Chatman, Retired (AMP); Matt Brown (NAMB) 

and Tim Abanathy, DOM (SE MO). 



4. W.H. (NAME) and L.M. (ASAP): Pray that the Lord will guide them in their ministries, amidst 
the struggles of the Pandemic. 

5. Roger Brumley, DOM (St. Joseph): Pray that he will have a day of blessings and joy. 

J.B. (AMP) celebrated his birthday in August but asks that we continue to pray for him as he 
supervises a good number of people.  Pray for him as he disciples a few key men on the river. 

6. Pray for the people of Lesotho as the government struggles with the needs of the people 
during the Pandemic. 

7. Gretchen (IMB) shares “The Father has directed us to transition to another country this year.  
The pandemic has delayed this transition, although we are very eager.  We trust the Father and 
wait on Him as we seek to be obedient each day wherever we find ourselves.  We are so 
thankful for the funds given for hunger through Send Relief that we are able to use during this 

time to meet needs and share hope.” 

8. David Ford retired (AMP):  A small church where I am interim pastor has reached out to their 
community during this COVID-19 pandemic.  They made “COVID COOKOUT” bags. Each bag 
contained items needed for a hot dog cookout for a family of six.  The bag also contained 
information about the church and a list of services that the church would happily provide: pick up 
and deliver groceries, pharmacy pick-up and delivery, transportation help, and other items listed 
with phone numbers of church folks to call for assistance.  People from the church delivered 
these cookout bags door to door on two Saturdays.  This project was well received in the 

community and was a blessing to the large number of people in the church who participated. 

Don Stelzer, Retired (SSAP): Pray that the Lord will bless him greatly today on his birthday. 

9. Sarah Hayek (NAMB): Anthem Church in Columbia has continued to see growth in spite of 
the pandemic, which is truly encouraging.  Pray for unity in the church and for creative ideas as 

they continue to share the Gospel with the community and college students! 

Bill Bowers, Retired (SSAP) shares: “I am having increasing problems with allergies. Pray for 
the 2 year treatment that should begin in September, that it will be effective.” 

Pray also for Dorothy Miller, Retired (SSAP); Randy Simmons, Retired (IMB) and K.D. 15 yr. 

old TCK (ASAP) as they, too, celebrate their birthdays. 

10. Diane Bledsoe (SSAP): Praise God for the national partners who are continuing to teach 
Scripture to children in the tea fields of Kenya while she is on stateside. Pray for the children to 
have ears to hear what the Holy Spirit is saying.  

Peggy Mulkey, Retired (AMP); James Back, Retired (NAMB) and Julie Sundeen, Retired 
(NAMB): Pray that they will feel God’s richest blessings today. 

11. M.I. (South Asia) shares “We are in need of a van for our family while we are here in the 
US.  The one we are driving right now needed to go back to the owner Aug 31st.”  Pray that, in 

the midst of COVID-19, the family will be allowed to return to the field soon. 

12.  A.D. 21 yr. old TCK (EURO): Pray for wisdom in balancing her college schedule, insight to 

build relationships with other girls in her quad, COVID-19 issues on campus, and to trust in the 

Lord and build a strong relationship with Him. 



Michael Shockley, Retired (IMB); and Rodney Hammer, DOM (Blue River/KC):  Pray that the 
Lord will give them joy and peace in these days of stress and confusion. 

13. L.B. (SEA): Pray that the joy of the Lord will be his strength today. 

14. Alan Locke (SSAP): Ghana has been closed to international flights since March.  Pray that 
conditions in the US and Africa would improve enough so that the family can return to Ghana. 

Lift up Janet Graves (EURO); C.O. (NAME); E.S. 11 yr. old TCK (SSAP) and Melissa 
Festervand, DOM spouse (Fellowship) to the Father as they celebrate their birthdays. 

15. Laverne Gregory, Retired (AMP): Pray that he will see and feel the presence of the Lord 
beside him. 

16. Caroline Frealy, 6 yr. old TCK (AMP): Pray for Caroline, who has been in the midst of a lot 
of changes.  Her family returned to Chile after seven months in the States just in time for the 
pandemic, so in the last year Caroline has gone from her Chilean preschool to a US pre-
kindergarten, to a Chilean kindergarten, to kindergarten online, to first grade online and in 
March a planned switch to a different Chilean school.  That's a lot of transition for a little person! 

17. E.J. 12 yr. old TCK (EAP) and Kari Dodd (NAMB) Pray for them as they and their families 

face challenges during the Pandemic. 

18. Pray for M.S. (SEA) that he will be able to celebrate his birthday with family and friends. 

19. M.W. Retired (EAP); Jim Myers, Retired (NAMB) and M.R. 6 yr. old TCK (SEA):            
Pray Isaiah 60: 1 for these as they begin a new year of life. 

20. Jacki (ASAP): Pray that while on Stateside, she will be able to take some seminary classes 
in the Fall. Pray also for T.K. (EAP) as he, too, celebrates his birthday. 

21. Alex Montgomery (AMP): Pray for “grace and peace” as Alex goes about his day. 

22. Don Brake, Retired (AMP): Pray for the Baptist Medical Center in Asuncion Paraguay and 
its outreach to the people of the capital city. Pray also for his volunteer work in a North KC 
hospital.  

E.H. 11 yr. old TCK (NAME) and Richard Lourcey, DOM (Pleasant Grove) also celebrate 
birthdays today. Pray that the Lord will fill them with His love and care. 

 23. Bobbi Inman, Retired (SSAP) and R.H. 9 yr. old TCK (NAME): Give thanks to the Lord for 
these lives and for their growing relationships with the Father. 

24. Mary Lou Lawrence, Retired (IMB) shares “Please pray for the Lawrences as they 
reacquaint themselves after retirement from North Africa and the Middle East to the US in the 
midst of the Covid pandemic.  All the plans we made before retirement have fallen through. It’s 
a new plan and God has so graciously provided us with a house to stay in until December, we 
have minimal jobs and are blessed to have them.  Ask for wisdom and discernment as we ask 
where God is working and where we can join him.  Also ask that we would be obedient to where 

ever he leads.” 

Zoe Lynn (Somewhereistan): Pray for her and her husband as they seek God’s will in how to 
work with those affected by the pandemic- there is huge need and they want to be intentional.  



C.S. (NAME) writes: “Please pray that I stay healthy, not only for my own self but so that I can 
continue the race….age is catching up and COVID-19 is chasing us. Pray that the very extreme 
interest in the Lord will continue…until He comes. We have 4 more people close to us who 
desperately need to know him so please pray God will work in their lives soon before it’s too 
late. And, pray that our house will finally sell, it’s a big burden to us and finally it looks like some 
people want it.  

 
Nettie Beck (Launch Campus Ministry): Pray for their family as their oldest daughter is 
attending college at Indiana University Purdue University Indianapolis (IUPUI) as a freshman 
this year & brings major change for everyone. 

Pray for T.H. TCK (EAP) as she celebrates her 10th birthday. 

25. Timothy Rehmer (NAMB): Pray for God’s leadership through the ministry of the Holy Spirit, 
for clear direction, wisdom, and discernment for decision making during these difficult and 
challenging days  

Alice Porter, (MWMU) shares “Praise God for each day. Pray for our country, pray for peace, 

understanding for each other, and that we are able to get along and live in harmony.” 

 Pray also for E.W. TCK (SEA) as she celebrates her second birthday. 

26.  McKenzie, 17 yr. old TCK (AMP) and L.F. 20 yr. old TCK (NAME): Pray for these young 
ladies as they seek God’s will for their lives. 

27.  F.I. 15 yr. old TCK (ASAP): Ask the Father to bless and guide her in grace and wisdom. 

28.  Bud Fray, Retired (SSAP) shares “Pray for us that the fullness of our Lord’s Spirit would be 

our daily portion; and pray that our days will be fruitful for Jesus.” 

29.  M.I. (ASAP) and Bob Hampton, Retired (AMP): Pray today for protection as they share the 

Gospel message with those around them. 

30. Benjamin Beck (Launch Campus Ministry) shares “Our prayer is for us this Fall on campus 
as we do ministry with many changes & restrictions because of COVID-19. Pray that we can 
connect with new students on campus & keep connecting with students who are now online 

only.”  

Micaiah Bledsoe, 11 yr. old TCK (SSAP): His mother asks: “Please pray for Micaiah as he 
makes the transition into being the only child in our home when we return to Kenya in January 
after our stateside. Both of his big brothers will be attending college.” 

Emmett Barnes, Retired (NAME): Pray for Emmett and LaNell as they have recently lost their 
son, Randal, that they will be filled with God’s grace and peace in these days. Emmett also asks 
“Please pray for our beloved people of Lebanon, especially for our faithful Baptist brothers and 
sisters as they offer the love of Christ, the source of a stability that only He can give.” 
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